The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, February 6, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin and Member Smith.
The Board reviewed the mail folder.

The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for week ending 2/9/13.

The Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle /Boat Excise abatements for January 2013.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and signed (1) Statutory Exemption application and certificate for FY2013.

The Board of Assessors signed (4) Real Estate abatement certificates and (7) abatement denial letters from the applications that were acted on at the meeting of January 16, 2013.
The Assessors reviewed and discussed the schedule for upcoming ATB cases.
Chairman McCarthy signed the request from National Grid granting them an extension until May 1, 2013, to submit their 2014 Form of List.
The Board of Assessors took no action on (3) Abatement Applications that were received after the February 1st by 1p.m. deadline.  The Board will sign the notification letters to the property owners at their meeting of 2/20/13.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and discussed the FY2013 Hardship Exemption application received.  The Board has requested that Assistant Assessor Donahue schedule a visit with the applicant and report back to the board at the next meeting.
The minutes of 1/16/13 were accepted and filed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

